
WESTERN KENTUCKY UNIVERSITY 

DEPARTMENT OF MUSIC 

History of Blues MUS 322 C77 Online  

3 credit hours 

 

Class Meeting Times and location: 
Online, Blackboard 

Instructor contact information: 
John Martin IWFAC 339, (270) 745-6890, john.martin@wku.edu 

 

Email is the preferred method of communication. In most cases, you can expect a 

 reply within an hour.  

Required material: 
“The History of the Blues”, Francis Davis. Da Capo Press, 1995  

isbn 978-0-306-81296-5. 

 

“The Country Blues”, Samuel Charters. Da Capo Press, 1975 

isbn 978-0-306-80014-6. 

Learning Outcomes: 
Students will demonstrate the ability to: 

 

 1. Analyze the development of self in relation to others and society. 
 

2. Examine diverse values that form civically engaged and informed 
members of society. 

 
 3. Evaluate solutions to real-world social and cultural problems. 

 

 Students will be able to recognize different Blues Styles, 
Understand the regional impact of these styles, and appreciate the 
effects of economic and social status of the time. Students will become 
familiar with the common instruments used in Blues, and gain 
knowledge of the vocal and instrumental techniques. Students will 
gain a useable knowledge of the most important players of each style, 
and why these players are considered important.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:john.martin@wku.edu


 

 

Grading: 
 There will be a folder on Blackboard for each day of class. The folder will include 

 reading and listening assignments, assessments (quizzes), and any other material 

 including written assignments, Powerpoint presentations, and midterm and final 

 exams. 

 

 It is suggested you complete each folder on the day it is assigned, but you are 

 welcome to work at your own pace. The midterm and the final exam MUST be 

 completed on the day they are assigned.  

 

 Point totals for each activity will be included in each folder and in the grade 

 center. 

 

Final grades are as follows: 

A = 90 -- 100% 

B = 80 -- 89% 

C = 70 -- 79% 

D = 60 -- 69% 

F = below 60% 

 

 

 Out of respect for the health and safety of the WKU community and in adherence 

with the CDC guidelines, the University requires that a cloth face covering(reusable or 

disposable) that covers both the nose and mouth must be worn at all times when in public 

areas within all buildings. Students must properly wear face coverings while in class 

regardless of the room size or the nature of the classroom activities. Students who fail to 

wear a face covering as required will be in violation of the WKU Student Code of 

Conduct and will be asked to comply or will face disciplinary action, including possible 

dismissal from the University. Accommodations to face coverings must be determined by 

the Student Accessibility Resource Center and documented before a student may attend 

class. 

 

 In compliance with University policy, students with disabilities who require 

academic and/or auxiliary accommodations for this course must contact the Student 

Accessibility Resource Center located in Downing Student Union, Room 1074.The 

SARC can be reached by phone number at 270-745-5004 [270-745-3030 TTY] or via 

email atsarc.connect@wku.edu. Please do not request  

accommodations directly from the professor or instructor without a faculty notification 

letter (FNL) from The Student Accessibility Resource Center. 

 

 Western Kentucky University (WKU) is committed to supporting faculty, staff 

and students by upholding WKU’s Title IX Sexual Misconduct/Assault Policy(#0.2070) 

and Discrimination and Harassment Policy(#0.2040). Under these policies, 



discrimination, harassment and/or sexual misconduct based on sex/gender are prohibited. 

If you experience an incident of sex/gender-based discrimination, harassment and/or 

sexual misconduct, you are encouraged to report it to the Title IX Coordinator, Andrea 

Anderson, 270-745-5398 or Title IX Investigators, Michael Crowe, 270-745-5429 or 

Joshua Hayes, 270-745-5121.Please note that while you may report an incident of 

sex/gender based discrimination, harassment and/or sexual misconduct to a faculty 

member, WKU faculty are “Responsible Employees” of the University and MUST report 

what you share to WKU’s Title IX Coordinator or Title IX Investigator. If you would like 

to speak with someone who may be able to afford you confidentiality, you may contact 

WKU’s Counseling and Testing Center at 270-745-3159. 

 

 Performing Arts Addendum: Face coverings may be removed for WKU courses 

in Music (MUS) and Theatre (THEA) where physical use of the face/mouth is required 

for course content. Face coverings will only be removed for the unique needs of the 

activity and will remain in place at all other times, including entering/exiting the room 

and general communication. Discipline specific guidelines regarding aerosol 

disbursement and directionality, as well as social distancing, will be strictly adhered to. 
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